
Departmental Retreat on 1 December 2021 

 

With a two-year suspension of off-campus large-scale departmental gatherings due to Covid-19, 
everyone has looked forward to their return. On 1 December 2021, the Department of Accountancy 
successfully organized the Departmental Retreat cum departmental meeting at the New World 
Millennium Hotel, Tsim Sha Tsui. Our Acting Head, Professor Yangyang Chen, presented the 
Opening Remarks and hosted the departmental meeting. We were also pleased to have our Acting 
Dean (CB) and former Department Head, Professor Jeong-Bon Kim, give a short talk on his 
prospective plan.  
 
During the four-hour retreat, all of the faculty, teaching staff, graduate teaching assistants and 
general office staff gathered in a casual and relaxed atmosphere to share their teaching and research 
philosophy and aspirations. The Department was also deeply grateful for everyone’s active 
involvement in the breakout group discussions about enhancing our undergraduate curriculum. 
Every time our faculty has participated in the retreat, innovative and insightful ideas have been 
developed, and this time was no exception.  
 
Our retreat was followed by a joyful Christmas and a happy New Year. We hope that the Covid 
situation will continue to improve and that all of our teaching and research initiatives will launch 
and reach new heights!  
 
Below are the photo highlights from the Departmental Retreat. Happy browsing! 
 

 
 



  
 

  
 

  
 



  
 

  
 

  
 


